




Ebenezer United Church 
 

Ebenezer United Church was built in 1878 and was considered one of the finest rural churches in the 
area at the time. It has served the communities of Markham, Milliken, and Scarborough since then and 
is designated as a Heritage property (Part IV) by the Town of Markham. Currently, several congregations 
worship at Ebenezer and the building is used to provide a community daycare facility and English-as-a-
second-language classes to local immigrants new to the area. Ebenezer continues to be a visible 
reminder of the community’s heritage as well as a centre for neighbourhood outreach. 
 
Recently, the church has experienced significant deterioration. The roof is in need of replacement and 
the original exterior brickwork needs repair/restoration. Attached are photos of some of the damaged 
areas. The congregation is committed to maintaining this historical landmark, but is experiencing 
financial challenges at the present time. Deterioration has reached a critical point and repairs are 
urgently required. To ensure the heritage value of the building is protected, we have contacted 
Markham Heritage Section staff for advice and guidance on how best to proceed. We understand that 
Designated Heritage Property Grant Program funds have been allocated for the current year. We are 
very concerned about the continued deterioration that will occur unless action is taken immediately and 
therefore, wish to solicit financial support from the Town of Markham to assist in making the repairs. 
We would appreciate an opportunity to present a deputation in support of this request. 
 
 
 

 
 



                      
 
 

         
 
 
 


